
Editors, 

  

The Northshore School District is excited to share the latest updates on the construction of 

Elementary #21 and the Skyview/Canyon Creek expansion project.  

  

Photos are attached for your use. 

  

Please let us know if we can be of further assistance. 

  

NEWS RELEASE: 
  

CONTACT: Lisa Youngblood Hall  

(O) 425.408.7671  

(M) 425.375.3221  

lyoungbloodhall@nsd.org 

  

December 2, 2019 

  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

  

Elementary #21 and Skyview Canyon Creek Expansion Project 

Continue with Marked Progress 

  

Bothell, Wash. – Elementary #21’s campus is quickly taking shape. In November, site prep work 

for the playground area was initiated, the athletic field marked 90% completion and permanent 

light poles were installed at the roundabout. Additionally, as a safety measure for the school, 

bollards began to be installed in the east parking lot.  

 

Inside the school, bathroom fixtures and accessories are being installed, as is some casework. 

The contractors also continue to work on installing the ceiling grids and tiles. Gutters and 

downspouts are being installed around the building and interior painting is ongoing. 

 

The naming process for the school is nearing completion. The Elementary #21 Naming 

Committee has culled down the finalist names, which will be presented at the Dec. 9 board 

meeting for the board to select, approve and announce the name. 

 

Meanwhile, the Skyview and Canyon Creek expansion project is making notable strides toward 

completion. The contractor is nearly complete with the process of commissioning in the flexible 

use main building. Commissioning tests each of the systems in the building to ensure they work 

properly. Furniture install begins in early December and inspections are expected to be 

complete in this timeframe as well.  

 

https://www.nsd.org/get-involved/task-forces-committees/elementary-21-naming-committee
https://www.nsd.org/get-involved/task-forces-committees/elementary-21-naming-committee


Installation of sheetrock, painting and other finishes continue in Canyon Creek’s new gym 

space. The painting and installation of casework in the health classrooms at Skyview was 

completed in November. Flooring in these classrooms will begin soon. 

 

These projects were made possible by the generous support of Northshore voters, who 

approved the 2018 bond. 

 

Continue to follow the progress by visiting our construction page.  
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https://www1.nsd.org/our-district/overview/construction

